
Texas High School Lacrosse League

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

February 15, 2010

In Attendance: 
Ray, Patty, Rick, Al, Mike, Steve, Nancy, Jay, Ed, Ashley, Chris, Joe

Absent:

Rashad

Meeting started at 7:07 p.m.

Waivers
Hillcrest did not list player names on waiver requests.  Hold for approval at next meeting.


THSLL Timeline
Nancy gave an update on team administrative requirements. Most paperwork is in and processed. Coordinators are working with teams to correct deficiencies. Nancy needs updated rosters from teams.


Non-THSLL Team Scrimmage Request
St. Anthony and Reagan have requested  a J.V. scrimmage game against Madison, a non-member team. Rule 16.2 states that opponents may only be other THSLL Member Teams or out-of-state “guest” teams otherwise considered sanctioned by the league’s representative through the approved scheduling process. Scrimmages of all forms are not “allowed games” and may not be reported as such to any entity. The board did not approve this request based on Rule 16.2, safety, and governance issues. Steve will send in email to the coaches explaining reason for denial. It was suggested that Madison’s players stay together and move to either Roosevelt or Reagan. THSLL could possibly approve waivers to help the players.


Dylan Tolliver
Ray received a letter from an attorney representing the Tolliver family. The letter was discussed by the board. Ray, as commissioner will reply back to the attorney stating that the Board stands by Rule 8.0 and does not deem that a hardship exists. Dylan must play lacrosse for Keller since he attends a Keller ISD school. 


Kingwood Waivers
Kingwood submitted waiver requests for three 9th players. Since Kingwood no longer has a D2 team there are no viable options for these players who must travel long distances to play. A motion was made to approve a one year waiver for all 3 players. The board approved unanimously a waiver for 2010 only. The board will conduct due diligence through the rule committee to resolve player travel issues faced by teams in outlying areas. 


501c3
The THSLL By-laws have been updated to accurately reflect the number of coordinators as well as procedures for proxies and quorums. A motion was made to approve these changes. The motion was approved unanimously. The revised by-laws will be filed with the State of Texas.


League Structure Committee Due Diligence
David Hamill, Steve Kirk, and Ray Martin discussed the due diligence performed by  LSC. After presenting the members with 3 visions for the league there was no super majority. A majority of members support NCAA rules, a unified State Championship, and school based lacrosse.  Most had an interest in UIL but a timeline for approval in unknown. LSC presented short term actions to get to 100% school based lacrosse starting with a 2011 matriculation rule. New teams enter league as D3. If 50% of players are from one school team would enter as D2. If 100% school based, team is eligible to play in D1. D3 teams have 5 years to get to 100%. D2 teams have 2 year window to get to 100%. Teams can still compete if not achieve 100% within 2 years, however they are not eligible for state championships. The board discussed the committee’s findings. More discussions are necessary before the board can go back to the committee with recommendations.


Meeting adjourned at 9:12 p.m.  

Next meeting is Monday, March 1, 2010.


